
To know HIM  and to  make  HIM  known 

Service Times 
Sunday: 
Bible Study……………...9:45  am 
Worship…………………10:45 am 
 
LifeGroups 
Hannigan - No Summer meetings 
Denham…………..…..….5:30 pm 
Reynolds………......….....6:00 pm 
Morris…………….………………... 
    5:00pm on the 1st and 3rd Sunday 

Wednesday: 

Bible Study…………......7-8:00pm 

Minister: 

Stephen Walker    304-925-7435 
                              stephen@kccofc.org 
 

Youth Minister: 
Alex Ross       alexandermross8@gmail.com 
 

Elders: 

Tom Hannigan       304-965-7435  
Joe Masker            304-744-8757 
Chris Morris           304-344-1817 
Bill Reynolds          304-744-0012 
Joe Riley                304-346-4476 
 

Deacons: 

Alex Derenburger 
Paul Estep           
Herb Kinder 
Tom McNeely    
Richard Wagner  
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Dear church family, 
 
One year and 10 months ago you humbled me by asking me to serve this congregation as one of 
your elders. I was overwhelmed by your support. Thank you for loving me and trusting me enough 
to ask me to be one of this congregation's spiritual leaders.  
 
Allowing me this opportunity to serve you has helped me to grow so much spiritually. Each of you 
has in some way contributed to that growth. You have truly exhibited the fruit of the spirit towards 
me. Your love, patience, kindness, gentleness, SELF CONTROL, and LONG-SUFFERING with 
me during this time has given me a deep respect for my family here in Kanawha City. I pray that in 
some way you have seen or felt the love that I have in my heart for each of you. 
 
Janeen and I will be moving soon to Zanesville, Ohio. God is giving us a new opportunity to serve 
Him in another place. We will be praying for Him to lead us to the work that He would have us do 
there. You will always hold a special place in our hearts. This is not goodbye, it's only, "till we 
meet again, this side of heaven."  
 
As of Sunday, June 11th, 2017, I have stepped down as an elder. The preparations for our  
upcoming move is taking so much time that I don't feel that I can any longer serve in this capacity.  
 
Again, thank you so much for your love and support. 
 
God bless you one and all, you will always hold a very special 
place in our hearts. 
 
In His Service, 
Joe and Janeen Masker 

A Message from the Masker’s 

Help us save money  
on paper and postage… 
request this newsletter to 

be emailed to you!  
office@kccofc.org 

 



June 18, 2017 
  

Morning Assembly 
  

Front Greeter:   Annette Breckenridge 
Usher:    Tom McNeely 
Worship Leader:  Carson Henley 
Opening Prayer:   Bob Midkiff 
Communion Preside:  Chris Morris 
 Serve East:     Herb Kinder 
                          Paul Cantrell 
 Serve West:    Richard Wagner 
                          Joe Riley 
Scripture Reading:   Alex Derenburger 
Closing Prayer: Paul Estep 
Contribution Tally:   T & D McNeely 
Sound Booth:    Alex Ross 
PowerPoint:    Josh Rogers  
Nursery:     Bianca Williams 
  Assistant:  Telina Williams 

 
 
 

 

  

  June 14 June 21 
Usher:           Richard Wagner Paul Estep 

Prayer  Nick Johnson Joe Riley 

Sound Booth Paul Estep Tom McNeely 

Nursery:            Danene Hartley Sue Riley 
 

Bible Classes from 7:00-8:00pm 
   

Communion Preparation & Garments:   

Grace Wagner 

Sunday Morning Children’s Breakfast Prep: 

Darlena Reynolds 

 

If you cannot serve as scheduled,  

please contact Tom McNeely at 304-346-5212. 
  

 
 
Attendance: 
 Bible Class…………………..………..55 
 Worship…………………….……..….105 
 Wednesday……………..…………….39 
Contribution....……………………….$2,512.00 
  

PHASE 2 Building Fund GOAL…..$30,000.00 
PHASE 2 Donations YTD………....$10,871.36 

The Sunday morning singing class  
will not meet during the summer months.  

 
June 18 - Father’s Day 
 

June 22 - Young At Heart Breakfast, 10am at 
Cracker Barrel. 
 

July 11 - Prayer Meeting, 6pm at the church  
building.  
 

July 25 - Book Club, 7pm at the home of Sheila 
Dale. The book is Killing the Rising Sun: How  
America Vanquished World War ll Japan by Bill 
O'Reilly. Everyone is welcome!  

(NO book club meeting in June.) 
 

July 28-30 - 2017 Vacation Bible School 
Mark your calendar… details to come! 
 

 
 
 
  
Brothers and sisters at KCCofC, 
 Thank you so much for your prayers,  
encouragement, and financial support for my  
mission trip to Belize. I truly appreciate all you have 
done for me! I will look forward to telling you about 
my trip when I return. 

Love, Michelle Derreberry 
 
 

 
 
 
 Thank you to everyone that came out to the 
church picnic this past Sunday! It was a huge   
success and fun was had by all! Special thanks to 
the organizers for their hard work to make it  
possible! Also, if anyone has any pictures from the 
picnic that they’d like to share, please send them to 
Amy Kuhns and they will be added to our church 
website! 

• Chuck and Shirley Denham     
5:30-6:30pm Sunday in room 17 at the building. 
Studying a video series called Reformation Dramas. 

• Tom and Brenda Hannigan     
Will not meet during the summer months. 

• Chris and Renee Morris       
5:00-7:00pm (1st & 3rd Sundays) in their home. 
Studying The Best Question Ever by Andy Stanley. 

• Bill and Darlena Reynolds       
6:00-8:00pm Sunday in their home. 
Studying Not A Fan by Kyle Idleman. 
 
 

LifeGroups are open to everyone, come anytime!   
Feel free to try them all!  

 
 
 

 
 
Trinity Stephenson 6/16 
 
 
 
 
 
Herb & Rose Kinder 6/17 
 
JB & Anita Hudson 6/18 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 The food pantry at our church feeds those in 
our congregation and community. If you can help 
stock it, here are some items that are currently 
needed:  
 
   Canned Meat 
   Regular Peanut Butter  
   Jelly/Jam  
   Vegetable Soup 
   Beef Stew 
   Canned Fruit 
   Easy Mac Macaroni & Cheese 

Privileged To Serve 

Attendance and Contribution 

LifeGroup Information 

June 13, 2017 

Birthdays & Anniversaries 

• Those serving our country: David Hartley, Allen 
Hartley, Brandon McKinney. 

• Tom Winnell - We have all been quite             
concerned about Tom Winnell, who had         
his spleen removed at Cleveland Clinic. As of 
Sunday, June 11th, Jan reported that the     
second surgery was a success. They found no 
leaks in the bowels, drained troublesome     
pancreatic fluid and infection from the area. We 
heard yesterday morning that the NG tube had 
been removed, temperature has stayed normal, 
and they were talking about moving him to the 
floor where he could get more rest.  It was good 
news, but Jan is treating all good news        
cautiously in light of the ups and downs. We 
have not heard from her yet today, but will keep 
you posted. Please continue to pray. 

• Lanny Markland has violated his parole and is 
incarcerated at South Central Regional jail. He 
will have to go before the parole board. He 
needs our prayers. 

• April Stewart, daughter of Bob and Cindy  
Stewart and granddaughter of Helen Stewart. 
The family reports that the blood clots in her 
lungs have disappeared! Praise God! April told 
her doctor, “Well, that’s the power of prayer!” 
The family is thankful for all the prayers on her 
behalf! Please continue to pray for her full    
recovery. 

• Nancy Duncan  

• Jean Ann Hartley, Doug Hartley’s mother 

• Julie Farley  

• Alan Newhouse  

• Betty Midkiff 

• Katie Cobb, 13 year old being treated for a     
recurrence of Non-Hodgkin’s lymphoma. 

Dates To Remember 

Wednesday Evening 

Remember In Prayer 

Food Pantry 

Thank You 

Thank You 


